Faculty Senate Minutes of October 6th, 2015

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kathleen Wilson with the following Senators and visitors present:
	College of Architecture & The Arts  

Kathleen Wilson

Absent:
Phillip Church

Jaime Canaves
Alice Read
College of Arts & Sciences
Yesim Darici 

Fenfei Leng

Thomas Breslin

Laurel Collins

Gerardo Aladro

Ana Luszczynska

Paul Warren

Tometro Hopkins

Krish Jayachandran

Alan Gummerson

John Makemson

Oren Maxwell

Joerg Reinhold

Victor Uribe
Dean Whitman

Eric Bishop Von Wettberg

Absent:

Steven Oberbauer

Joan L. Baker

Maria Gomez

Paula Gillespie

Vernon Dickson
College of Business Administration
Elisabeth Beristan-Moreiras
Delano Gray  
Dinesh Batra

Clark Wheatley
Krishnan Dandapani

Cliff Perry
Deanne Butchey
Kenneth Henry

	College of Education
Teresa Lucas
Ben Baez
Martha Pelaez

Eric Dwyer
College of Engineering

Malek Adjouadi
Mark Weiss
Peter Clarke

Cheng-Xian Lin

Mohammed Hadi

Hesham Ali

Berrin Tansel
Absent:
Osama Mohammed 
School of Hospitality 
Nancy Scanlon

Absent:
Nathan Dodge

School of Journalism
Neil Reisner

David Park
College of Law
Megan Fairlie
Absent:
Phyllis Kotey

Library
Patricia Pereira-Pujol
Absent:
Eduardo Fojo


	Wertheim College of Medicine
Irina Agoulnik

Dietrich Lorke

Ferdinand Gomez
Sabyasachi Moulik
Jimmy Santana
College of Nursing & Health Sciences
Deborah Sherman

Carmen Caicedo

Absent:

Amy Paul-Ward
Jennifer Doherty-Restrepo

Stempel College of Public Health 
& Social Work

Ray Thomlison

Mariana Baum
Nasar Ahmed


Guests:

Kenneth Furton

Elizabeth Bejar
Bill Anderson
Kevin Coughlin

Judith Bernier

Suzanna Rose

Douglas Robertson

Philippe Bateau

Grenville Draper

Michele Estep
Damaris Valdes
Mary Cossio
Hassan Zahedi




Faculty Senate Agenda
Tuesday October 6th, 2015 – 1:00 PM

Wertheim Conservatory 130 – Modesto Maidique Campus
Academic Center One 317 – Biscayne Bay Campus

I. Approval of the Agenda Moved and approved
II. Approval of the Minutes of the September 15th, 2015 meeting Moved and approved
III. Chairperson’s Report 

· FIU Senate Committee
· All committees have been given a charge, most have already met and three have





already sent reports and/or motions to the Senate.





• 
The On-line Review Committee gave an in-depth response to a BOG draft






proposal on the 2025 Strategic Plan for on-line, which was forwarded directly to






the BOG. Significant suggestions included more attention to student learning






outcomes and for FIU to consider a goal of 40% hybrid and 30% on-line by 2020






rather than the reverse. This report was also shared with the Provost and Deans.






on Sept 23. BOG on-line committee meeting today Oct. 6 at 1:30. FIU on-line






committee comments included verbatim.

· ACFS (Advisory Council of Faculty Senates) Oct. 2, 2015 hosted by UCF





• 
Vice-Chair Reinhold and Chair Wilson attended (next meeting Jan. 8,






2016 in Tallahassee before Legislative session begins)





• 
Agenda items:





• 
Performance Metrics (Attempt to get BOG to consider comparisons peer-to-






peer, at least on some basis. Probably not likely for the next 2 years






with current BOG.) Ultimate goal likely all non-recurring funding, Guns on






Campus, ACFS and each university sending motion to legislature yet






again, BOG 2025 strategic plan for on-line ACFS representative to BOG






task force Shawn Felton, Florida Gulf Coast, will stress FIU’s point that






more attention should be paid to student learning outcomes. (Thank you






Senate on-line committee members and Laura Dinehart Chair, who acted






quickly!)





• 
Takeaways: re: common LMS. currently opt-in but BOG seems to want to






do data mining across the system eventually. FIU might consider Canvas,






which will probably be the common system. Will also likely be a significant






cost savings. FSU, currently on Blackboard, thinking about using Canvas.
· Program low-productivity analysis. Eventual goal may be to combine






resources across the SUS system to offer degrees, therefore pressure not






to duplicate. Consortium: begin offering joint degrees?

· Guns on Campus passed in both committees along party lines with the exception of






Ray Pilon, R from Sarasota. (941-955-8077)

· DAC meetings. Senate Chair now attending entire meeting (formerly only brief report






at beginning). Better for communication and working together for common goal.

· Sustained Performance Review History, purpose, motion from Ad Hoc Sustained






Performance Review Committee (see attached 1998 policy). Issues, however, are the






evaluation process itself (how weighted, how scored, etc.) and need for fair election and






training for Chairs.

· C- 
Recommendation to Strategic Planning Student Success Committee to discontinue






C-, Fall of 2014 from Gren Draper, to improve student retention and graduation. Same






recommendation Sept 23, 2015 rom DAC after in-depth discussion. (see attached for






policies at other institutions and rationale from Professor Draper.)

· Degree Program: Low Productivity Analysis (see attached)

· 9/18 Senate Reception (sponsored by the President) Friday at the President’s house






from 4-6pm Thank you to President Rosenberg.
· 9/24 Faculty Convocation. Over 300 people, very successful event.

· 9/25 Meet and Greet (sponsored by on-line) Friday at the Faculty Club, 4-6pm. Good






turnout. Deans will be sponsoring the remaining Meet and Greet events throughout the






year. Next Meet and Greet sponsored by Arts and Sciences on Oct. 30. Optional:



come in costume!
IV. Action items:

   A. Faculty Senate Steering Committee Motions – Kathleen Wilson, Chair

i.    Motion: The Faculty Senate recommends the discontinuation of the grade of C- Motion Tabled
ii.    Motion: The FIU Faculty Senate endorses the Advisory Council for Faculty Senates’ Resolution on     

  opposition to Concealed Weapons or Firearms on State University System Campuses or 


 
  Facilities:
“Whereas: the Advisory Council of Faculty Senates (ACFS) works towards better and higher quality educational opportunities in the institutions of higher learning in the State University System (SUS) of Florida and serve as a mechanism to discuss issues of importance to higher education in Florida and provide input from a faculty perspective,

Whereas: The ACFS is concerned about the safety and welfare of students, faculty, staff and visitors to the State University System campuses and/or facilities and has a duty to adopt policies promoting safe environment,

Whereas: there have been numerous instances of unauthorized firearm use for either assault or suicidal purposes at American universities in the past three years, including at the University of Central Florida (2013) and Florida State University (2014),

Whereas: the ACFS opposes any legislation that would allow any individual other than sworn law enforcement to carry concealed weapons or firearms on any State University System campuses and/or facilities, and

CONCURS with the position of the vast majority of education and law enforcement professionals, that as an essential element of an overall school safety plan, firearms on campus should be carried only by trained security or police
       THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the ACFS strongly opposes any legislation that enables                  
individuals other than sworn law enforcement officers to carry concealed weapons or firearms 
on any State University System campuses and/or facilities.” Moved and approved as amended
B. Ad Hoc Sustained Performance Review Committee Motion – Paul Warren
i.    Motion: The Faculty Senate recommends approving the current (1998) guidelines for Sustained    


Performance  Review Moved and approved
C. Academic Policies & Personnel Committee Motions - M. O. Thirunarayanan, Chair 
i. Motion: The Faculty Senate recommends approving the 2016-2017 Academic Calendar shell. Moved 


and approved
ii. Motion: The Faculty Senate recommends approving the “Credit used to Accelerate Time- to-Degree"      

 policy with the following recommendations: Moved and approved
· 6a. Statement be modified to add acceptance/denial of credits 
· Ensure that the policy clearly states that is for Undergraduate degrees only.
iii. Motion: The Faculty Senate recommends approving the “Missed Class Policy for Authorized 




University Events.”  Moved and approved
V. Degree Program: Low Productivity Analysis – Elizabeth Bejar, Vice-president for Academic Affairs
VI. BOG 2025 SUS Strategic Plan for Online Education/Senate Online Committee Response
VII. Special United Way Report – Delia Garcia, Dean, College of Education (Postponed to next meeting)
VIII. Reports: 

A. Provost’s Report – Kenneth G. Furton, Provost
· On Monday September 21th we had our tenure and promotion reception hosted at the Reagan House. At the reception we recognized 42 faculty from 8 different departments for receiving tenure and/or promotion.
· On Tuesday September 22nd was held a private lunch for our faculty convocation and President’s Council awardees at the Frost Art Museum. This was the second such luncheon that the Office of the Provost has organized. To further recognize these faculty the Office of the Provost placed a centerfold advertisement in the beacon newspaper showcasing all the awardees with pictures and accompanying bios. 
· On September 24th was our annual Faculty convocation. This year was celebrated with a special banquet as FIU celebrates the 50th year of its founding. The banquet was well attended with 293 general attendees, 23 honorees and 6 founding faculty. There was overwhelming positive feedback from the faculty indicating how much they enjoyed and preferred this format as opposed to the traditional format of having convocation at the WPAC. 
· On Tuesday September 22, President Rosenberg presented our 3 PECO (Public Education Capital Outlay) requests to the Board of Governors facility meeting in Orlando. These were for the FIU Expansion for $50 Million ($30 Mil for site development and $20Mil for Fair relocation). The Satellite Chiller Plant completion for $7.1 Mil and SIPA Phase 2 for $15 Mil.
· This week there were announcements that FIU received very large research grants. One from NIH (National Institute Health) for $12.7M awarded to study substance abuse impact on adolescents. This is the university’s largest single award ever from the government medical research agency. The study will follow 10,000 children age 9 or 10 through adolescence. Associate Professor Raul Gonzalez from psychology will lead with associate professors from psychology, psychiatry, immunology and CCF (Center for Children and Families).
· The second is from the NSF-(National Science Foundation) which was a grant of nearly $8M to FIU and UF to become the national hub for research into making homes and businesses safer in hurricanes and tornadoes. FIU’s EEI (Extreme Events Institute) led by Arindam Gan Chowdhury was awarded a five-year NHERI grant for nearly $4.1M.
· Meetings have taken place for the FIUBeyondPossible2020 Implementation committees allowing for collective and individual review of recommended strategies, framing to identify projects (initiatives), defined assignments for committee members and deep familiarization with the 20 at 2020 Critical Performance Indicator Goals.
· As gateway courses are revamped, all faculty should use the available LMS (Learning Management System) which is BlackBoard.  As recommended by the Strategic planning committee last year I am recommending to require all faculty teaching gateway courses to use the LMS and would like to have this implemented as soon as possible.
· September 28 was the first Strategic Information Management (SIM) meeting. This group is chaired by Vice Provost for Analysis and Information Management Joyce Elam. This group will meet with members of the university community to assess how AIM can best meet their current and future data needs of the University.
· Follow-up items:

· At the September 15 Faculty senate meeting, a rational for the fare increase for faculty and staff that use the Golden Panther express (GPE) was given. Noting that the GPE is subsidized by the Transportation Access Fee paid by students. Feedback from various faculty on the need to raise the fee for non-students is being reviewed. 
· Miami Beach Urban Studios (MBUS) held the ribbon cutting ceremony of the CARTA Innovation Lab in partnership with Makerbot and Rokk3rLabs on September 29, 2015. Previously this semester the CEC Tech Station was launched in PG6. On September 17, a presentation was made to mayor Gimenez on the Agri Incubator is South Dade in collaboration with CAS and SHTM. All innovation spaces in colleges will be connected to our new StartUP FIU launching this year as FIU’s Innovation Hub.
B. Governmental Liaison Report – Teresa Lucas
· Redistricting

· Florida Circuit Judge Terry Lewis will make a decision in the next two weeks on the Congressional District map for the 2016 election.  The map drawn in 2012 after the census increased Florida seats from 25 to 27 was challenged in the courts, resulting in the need to redraw the map.    
· The State Senate map approved in 2012 was also challenged.  Tallahassee lawmakers will meet for a special session starting October 19 to decide on redrawing State Senate districts. The result could be that all 40 State Senate seats will be up for election in 2016.   http://www.sun-sentinel.com/local/broward/fl-new-congressional-map-20151002-story.html
· Working Families Lobby Corps
· The Florida AFL-CIO formed the Working Families Lobby Corps for the 2011 Legislative Session to bring working people to Tallahassee to counteract the efforts of the professional lobbyists. Each year more individuals have joined the effort.  Information about joining the Corps can be found at http://www.flaflcio.org/?q=lobby 

	Interim Committee Weeks

	October 5-9, 2015
October 19-23, 2015*
November 2-6, 2015*
November 16-20, 2015
November 30-December 4, 2015

*October 19-23 and November 2-6, 2015 WFLC coincide with Special Session

	Regular Session

	January 12-15, 2016
January 18-22, 2016
January 25-29, 2016
February 1-5, 2016
February 8-12, 2015
February 15-19, 2016
February 22-26, 2016
February 29-March 4, 2016
March 7-11, 2016


· Florida Sunshine Coalition
· This is a broad-based grassroots coalition formed of individuals and organizations across the political spectrum that are concerned about Sunshine Law waivers being given on such issues as university president and dean searches and private donor agreements.  A summit will be held on November 16, from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. in Orlando.  Journalist and activist Carl Hiaasen will be there.  https://www.facebook.com/floridasunshinecoaltion?ref=profile
@FLSunCoalition
C. UFF Report – Benjamin Baez, UFF-FIU President
· Upcoming UFF Events:
                    UFF-FIU Executive Committee Meeting – Friday, October 9, 2015, 12:00-2:00 PM, Labor    




    Center 309. 
                    UFF-FIU Open House – Thursday, October 15, 2015, 4:00-7:00 PM, PC 111. 

                    Collective Bargaining - Friday, October 16, 2015, 1:00-4:00 PM, PC 521. 

                    UFF-FIU Chapter Meeting – Friday, October 30, 2015, 12:00-2:00 PM
                    Wertheim Conservatory - WC 130 (MMC); 
                    Marine Sciences Reading Room - MSB 105 (BBC).

· Upcoming Co-sponsored UFF Events (both free and open to public):
· Ruth K. and Shepard Broad Distinguished Lecture Series/Steven J. Green School of International and Public Affairs.

· Screening of A Day’s Work, Introduction and Commentary by Executive Producer, Dave DeSario and 

· Visiting Professor of Labor Studies, George Gonos – Tuesday, October 6, 2015, 6:30 PM, GC 243. Trailer for film: see here.
To RSVP click here
· The Labor Committee for Latin American Advancement's Voter Registration Day, Thursday, October 22, 2015, GL Breezeway.
· Legislative Update:
· Florida Circuit Judge Terry Lewis will make a decision in the next two weeks on the Congressional District map for the 2016 election. The map drawn in 2012 after the census increased Florida seats from 25 to 27 was challenged in the courts, resulting in the need to redraw the map.

· The State Senate map approved in 2012 was also challenged. Tallahassee lawmakers will meet for a special session starting October 19 to decide on redrawing State Senate districts. The result could be that all 40 State Senate seats will be up for election in 2016. 

· The Florida AFL-CIO formed the Working Families Lobby Corps for the 2011 Legislative Session to bring working people to Tallahassee to counteract the efforts of the professional lobbyists. Each year more individuals have joined the effort. Information about joining the Corps can be found at the voice of labor.
D. SGA Report— Alexis Calatayud, SGA-MMC President
IX. Unfinished Business
X. New Business
XI. Arts & Sciences & Law Caucus
Announcements
The next Faculty Senate meeting is on October 27th, 2015 at 1:00PM in WC 130 in MMC and AC1 317 in BBC.  All are invited. Go to facultysenate.fiu.edu for regularly updated information on the 
Faculty Senate.
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